06-22-2010  Foxfire HOA Meeting Minutes


	Date: 
	6/22/2010

	Time:
	7:30 pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Homeowner’s Meeting

	Attendees:
	Lisa Adams

Rebecca Adams

Bill Cox
	Betty and Joe Fernandez

Kelly Delk

Jim Haskell
	Al & Brenda Phillips 

Nancy and Norm Pinard

Larry Saxon

David & Louise Stevenson


Meeting Minutes:

Welcome and Introductions

· At 7:33 pm Kelly Delk, President, opened the meeting and welcomed and thanked all for their attendance. 

· All three board members were in attendance.  

· Kelly Delk – President

· Jim Haskell – Vice President

· Nancy Pinard – Secretary and interim Treasurer

Meeting Agenda
· Welcome and Introductions

· Election of Board members (all positions)

· Review of 2010 budget to date 

· Report of HOA dues (increase for 2011)

· Activities in the Neighborhood

· Open Discussion

Election of Board Members

· All board positions are open due to the resignation of Tricia Bowen.  Tricia served in the Treasurer’s position for the past 5 years.  Tricia’s family has recently sold their home and moved out of the neighborhood.  

· Kelly explained, to the residents present, how the treasurer’s position has been shared since Tricia stepped down.  Kelly has been depositing the funds and working with collection letters.  Nancy Pinard has been maintaining the books, tracking the budget and disbursing funds as needed.

· Nominations were made for:

·  Kelly Delk as President 

· Jimmy Haskell as Vice President 

· Nancy Pinard as Treasurer 

· Louise Stevenson as Secretary  

· All nominations were seconded.

· Nominations were also sought from the floor.

· No other nominations were received.

· All four were elected by acclamation. 

· The terms of each position are as follows:

· President – 1 year

· Vice President – 2 year

· Treasurer – 3 year

· Secretary – no limit

Review of 2010 budget to date

Summary of Budget to Date vs. Remaining 

	Category
	Budgeted
	To Date
	Remaining Budget

	Lawn Maintenance
	 $10,775.00 
	 $  4,570.00 
	 $           6,205.00 

	Water Company
	 $     400.00 
	 $      70.08 
	 $             329.92 

	IPL
	 $  4,250.00 
	 $  1,940.28 
	 $           2,309.72 

	Insurance
	 $     725.00 
	 $     690.00 
	 $               35.00 

	Board Expense
	 $     650.00 
	 $     401.48 
	 $             248.52 

	Signage
	 $     250.00 
	 $           -   
	 $             250.00 

	Lawyer/Business Entity
	 $     325.00 
	 $        7.14 
	 $             317.86 

	Maintenance
	 $  1,500.00 
	 $           -   
	 $           1,500.00 

	Irrigation
	 $  1,100.00 
	 $           -   
	 $           1,100.00 

	Pond Treatment
	 $  2,150.00 
	 $     882.75 
	 $           1,267.25 

	Snow Removal
	 $  2,800.00 
	 $  2,437.50 
	 $             362.50 

	Property Taxes
	 $     100.00 
	 $      42.53 
	 $               57.47 

	
	
	
	

	Total
	 $25,025.00 
	 $11,041.76 
	 $         13,983.24 

	
	
	
	

	Bank Account Total as of 6/16/10
	
	 $         12,605.21 

	
	
	
	

	
	2010 Budget Deficit
	
	 $          (1,378.03)


· Nancy explained that we are currently running a bare minimum budget and current funds are short of meeting the budgeted amount for 2010.  When the board met prior to this meeting it was determined we will have to cutback on some expenditures in order to maintain our budget (i.e. omit last pond treatment, when rain ceases mowing every two weeks, negotiation w/vendors)

· Kelly has talked to the vendor who does the back flow testing (irrigation) for the sprinkler systems and was able to negotiate the price to approx. $850 for the year.  This would not include any repairs that may be needed to individual sprinklers.  There will also be rain gauges installed that will turn the sprinklers off when it is raining.
· Estimates to repair the lighting on the Arlington entrance were $1400 to $1800 to get back into working condition.  The Board agreed to cap off the electricity on the south side and will install a “solar” powered light to cut down on the expense.  Should be approx. $350.
· Kelly explained that the stakes and ropes on the ponds are a goose distraction.  Geese will land and gather where they can walk up.  If they land on the water and can’t walk up to the banks they will eventually go somewhere else.  They will see the stakes and ropes as permanent barriers.  We are continuing to assess the situation.
· Playground equipment repair – a “C” coil on the duck in the playground area has been broken.  The part has been ordered and the duck will be repaired.  It is being stored in Jimmy’s garage until the repairs can be made.  Larry Saxon mentioned that he has a good contact for playground equipment if anything is needed in the future.
· Trees in then entryways will be sprayed for bagworms around the second week in July.  There is also a vacant house in the neighborhood that has bagworms that will be sprayed to prevent spreading to surrounding homes.
· Next year – would like to budget in fertilization on the parameters every 2-3 months to stay on top of the weeds that pop up.
Report of HOA dues (increase for 2011)

· An increase the dues above the 5% cap will be needed for 2011.  106 homes multiplied by $185 won’t meet the budget needs (19,610 vs. 25,000).  It hasn’t met the budget needs for several years and we’ve been using any surplus we’ve had from the past years to pay the expenses for the neighborhood and we are out of surplus. 
· The board will be sending out a mailing to vote for an increase of dues to $205 for 2011.  This would include the “early bird” special of $195 for residents who pay their fees prior to 1/31/2011.  Jimmy reiterated this was one of the lowest HOA’s in the city and all agreed. 
· The time frame for sending non-payment of HOA dues to collection will be changed from 5/31 to 3/31.  
· Kelly explained the use of ADC, Inc. in collection of past due amounts.  The HOA has engaged Advance Debt Collection (ADC) to assist in collecting HOA dues are in arrears (prior to 2010).  Any accounts with a negative balance as of May 31, 2010 were handed over to ADC.  This is a collection agency that adds their fees/attorney fees, etc on top of the amounts owed to the HOA.  
· ADC has taken court action on some and is in the process of garnishing wages for some of the older
· We have been successful in collecting several past due amounts and have only one outstanding amount for 2010 dues.  
· The HOA board wants to be fair and consistent with all neighbors.  The board is very willing to work with homeowners who may be experiencing financial difficulties in paying their fees to establish a payment plan.  All a homeowner would need to do is to contact the HOA board to establish a plan.

Activities in the Neighborhood

· October 9th is the date set for the community event, “October fest”.   Thanks to Brenda Phillips for once again offering to chair this event.

Additional Discussion Items –

· Parking on the streets – Kelly mentioned it is an HOA restriction to park on the street for an extended amount of days.  Also the Warren school system has a concern for vehicles (including boats, campers, RV’s) being parked on the streets overnight.  It makes it difficult for the school buses to maneuver around these vehicles.   Also it makes it hard for the trash people to maneuver as well.
· Storage sheds – Larry Saxon communicated the need for storage sheds and wants to know if the topic has been brought up again since the last time.  It was explained that it would take 90% approval from all homeowners for this to happen.  Bill Cox reminded folks that the research has already been done on sizes, colors, etc from when this was brought up in the past.   Larry has volunteered to go around the neighborhood and see if there is enough interest to get this passed or put on the agenda for future meetings.  

· Safety in the playground area – There are concerns for the safety of residents (including their children) with some non-residents who are trespassing in the playground area.  Several folks sited specific incidences that occurred.  There is also hesitation on how to approach the non-residents.  Trespass notices from IPD?  We are going to check into a summer/part time IPD officer for cost and seeing if they could be more on call rather than on the grounds at set times. Larry Saxon has a few connections and will get back to the board on this.  If this is feasible there would need to be a special assessment to cover the cost.

Kelly thanked all who came out to this year’s summer meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:29.  
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